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Israeli Diamond Portal Reports: Vintage Jewelry - Old Jewelry has Never Been More Appealing

Jewelry is mankind’s oldest means of adornment. Fashions change almost daily but jewelry’s popularity is
everlasting

Dec. 9, 2008 - PRLog -- What is Vintage Jewelry?

Jewelry is mankind’s oldest means of adornment. Fashions change almost daily but jewelry’s popularity is
everlasting. Since the beginning of the last decade, there is a clear trend in the fashion world which is
steadily gaining strength – the attraction to vintage jewelry which was created and worn years ago. This
type of jewelry is very much in demand these days and it can be found in all sorts of shops. The prices and
styles vary but all of the pieces share a special quality – a rich history and a unique design that tell the
piece’s story. 

When is a piece of jewelry defined as vintage? Vintage is a term used to describe high-quality items from
the past. Jewelry collectors and experts catalogue jewelry 50 to 100 years old as vintage, while jewelry over
100 years old is considered antique. Nevertheless, today jewelry over one hundred years old is often
referred to as vintage as well. Bottom line, an item of jewelry defined as vintage is generally over 50 years
old and is always of excellent quality. 

The Design of Vintage Jewelry

Vintage jewelry is embedded with diamonds, rubies, emeralds and other precious gemstones. Many times it
may include fake diamonds or gemstones made of glass or plastic. The stones that are encrusted are
multi-colored and may come in any shape, cut or finish. The setting may be crafted in various types of
metals and its design is often large and bold. Even jewelry made of glass beads, wooden beads, ceramics or
porcelain is referred to as vintage if created over 50 years ago. Collectors and buyers of vintage jewelry
need to know what period the jewelry is from in order to determine its value. Familiarity with the
characteristics of each period helps to determine the piece’s value and identify fake vintage jewelry. 

Various Vintage Styles

Vintage jewelry can be divided into several main periods: 

The Georgian Era (1714-1837) – The jewelry is handmade and most of the motifs include leaves, birds,
feathers and flowers. Many pieces are embedded with diamonds and are considered quite precious and rare
these days.
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The Victorian Era (1837-1900) – this period is divided into the Romantic Period - also called the Early
Victorian Era (1837-1850) - which is influenced by natural designs and places greater emphasis on flowers,
diamonds and gemstones set in yellow gold but also in gold and silver; and the Mid-Victorian Era
(1860-1880), during which oversized pieces, whose design began after the demise of Queen Victoria’s
husband, gained popularity. This mourning jewelry was large and heavy, and it was embedded with dark
gemstones such as onyx, amethyst and turquoise. Following the flourishing of trade between England and
countries like India and China, more colorful stones were added to the pieces; During the Late Victorian
Era (1885-1900) “aesthetic pieces” were designed which often incorporated diamonds and light gemstones
such as sapphires and hard minerals like spinel and peridot. Small figures like dragons embracing a pearl,
and items along this line, also became popular. 

The Edwardian Era (1901-1919) – Jewelry design began to incorporate artistic metalwork in white gold and
platinum. Diamonds and other precious stones such as emeralds and rubies were incorporated into more
intricate designs that became fashionable. During these years, methods for polishing gemstones became
more sophisticated, which enabled the setting of more and larger diamonds in the jewelry.

The Art Deco Era (1920-1939) – Jewelry during this period was typically light in color while featuring
sharp lines and unique geometric shapes. These vintage pieces were mainly influenced by artistic styles
from Japan, Africa and Egypt. 

The Art Retro Era (the nineteen forties) – Jewelry design, which was inspired by Hollywood’s glamour,
was colorful, bold and intricate. Large cocktail rings, as well as oversized watches and pendants, were
highly fashionable, incorporating colored gemstones, pink gold, stripes and arches.

In the fifties, jewelry encrusted with fake gemstones and pearls once again gained popularity. In the sixties,
gold jewelry embedded with pearls became a must in women’s jewelry boxes at the time. In the seventies
and eighties, gold continued to set the tone in the world of vintage jewelry. In the seventies there was
renewed interest in Indian jewelry while in the eighties jewelry became more sassy. 

Vintage Rules at the Emmys

That vintage jewelry reigns over today’s world of fashion became evident at the 60th Emmys ceremony
held recently. During the ceremony, the MCs and many participants were bedecked in vintage diamond
jewelry – from diamond earrings to hair accessories embedded in diamonds. Among others, Kyra Sedgwick
wore jewelry items from the 1920s and Mary-Louise Parker was adorned in cushion cut diamonds. America
Ferrera wore a diamond pendant from the 19th century which was accentuated by a pair of diamond
earrings weighing 2.5 carats as well as other “cheaper” diamond items. Brooke Shields was decked out in a
dramatic pink gown adorned by a diamond brooch dating from the 19th century.
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Hollywood has had its say and the fashion world knows that the vintage jewelry trend is going strong. It is
basically a return to the past in a search for attractive pieces that create a modern and highly fashionable
look. The glamour of the past has returned big time this season and the popularity of vintage jewelry –
earrings, rings, bracelets, pendants and more – is breaking new records. We are charmed by the past and by
pieces that have a story to tell. The collection of items from the past generates nostalgia and warms the
heart. With the nostalgia seamlessly melting into the newest trends of today’s jewelry, the conclusion to be
drawn is clear – vintage jewelry will continue to play a major role in the world of fashionable jewelry in the
years to come.

# # #

The Israeli Diamond Industry organizations 
Behind the Israeli Diamond Industry are a group of vital and dynamic institutions. Each one is responsible
for a different aspect of the industry’s activities.
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